Research Centre for Marine Sciences and Climate Change

Minutes of steering group meeting on 13th February 2009
Present: Ric Williams (Director), Andrew Willmott (Director, POL), George Wolff (DEOS), Jonathan Sharples (POL), Miguel Morales Maqueda (POL), Ian Bamber (DEOS), Chris Frid (SoBS),  Peter Thorne (POL), Richard Burrows (Eng) and Terry Hedges (Eng)
Apologies: Steve Holloway (Dean) and Dave Prior (HoD, DEOS)

Agenda

1. Report back on activity over the last few months
Ric Williams reported that the Marine Sciences Symposium in January was well attended and the themes for the day worked out well. Thanks to Jo Hopkins and Anna Hickman for their work in organizing the event.

Jonathan Sharples updated the group on developments for the Coastal Observatory and informed the group that meetings are planned in the coming weeks with various partners to take the project forward.

Chris Frid updated the group on developments of the Marine Environmental Change Network. A workshop is being held shortly in Plymouth which will be attended by representatives from POL and Biological Sciences.
2. Update of new initiatives (new NERC themes)
Andrew Willmott updated the group on forthcoming initiatives from NERC and upcoming meetings, workshops and collaborations involving POL staff. POL is holding its Programme 1 and 2 Science Days on 23/24 March and invites University colleagues to attend.
3. Forward Strategy
Ric Williams reported that the Research Centre’s forward strategy will be influenced by the financial implications of the RAE for the University (not known until early March) and proposed University re-structuring. Once these outcomes are known the group can proceed to develop a clearer strategy.

The University VC, Howard Newby, is visiting POL on Tuesday 17th February and group members agreed to discuss the  presentation to the VC offline ahead of the meeting. A key issue will be stressing the importance of greater investment from the University to encourage greater links and collaboration with POL.
4. Posts to support work of the centre

As has been discussed previously, a significant way of developing collaboration between POL and the University is to appoint junior fellows. Areas of science and possible strategies were discussed and will be conveyed to the VC next week.

A suggestion of POL involvement in joint Masters Programmes and postgraduate research supervision was raised.
5. Future plans  
Ric Williams to organize nutrient cycling workshop for 2009. Other ideas/initiatives to be suggested. 
Andy Plater has organized a talk and visit from Michael Ellis, Head of Climate Research at BGS for 6th May 2009. Details of the talk and location will be circulated nearer the time.
6. Any other items
None.

7. Date of next meeting

To be confirmed.
